

4020 Folker Street • Anchorage, Alaska 99508 • 907-563-1000 • (Fax) 907-563-2045 • e-mail: info@acmhs.com • website: www.acmhs.com

January 28, 2020

Representative Matt Claman House of Representatives

Dear Representative Claman.

We were so pleased to learn about House Bill 181, the bill requiring public schools in Alaska to include mental health curriculum in eight grade health classes. Thank you for championing this important piece of legislation. We are honored to be named as one of the organizations to help develop the curriculum and look forward to that work!

As part of our work at the Power Center (formerly Alaska Youth Advocates) and Alaska Seeds of Change, we were selected to be part of a national learning collaborative to improve access to mental health care and reduce anxiety and depression for transition age youth, ages 13-23. One of the biggest goals of the project is to increase young people's awareness of their own mental health, what common mental health conditions are and how they might manifest themselves, and to reduce the stigma and increase knowledge about getting help for those conditions. What isn't known can be scary, and young people need to know that mental health treatment CAN help and that is possible to live full and satisfying lives, even with a chronic serious mental illness. This legislation goes a long way toward expanding that knowledge base in Alaskal

As an agency, we have previously worked with the Department of Education and Early Development on initiatives to promote trauma-informed schools, and we are eager to partner again for this work. Some of our staff are in the process of finalizing a "Mental Wellness 101" workshop that we will use internally, so they are primed and ready!

Thank you again for your leadership in introducing this legislation.

Yours sincerely,

Jim Myers

CEO



3745 Community Park Loop, Suite 200 Anchorage, AK 99508 Tel 907.269.7960 www.mhtrust.org

February 21, 2020

Representative Matt Claman State Capitol Room 118 Juneau, AK 99801

RE: House Bill 181- An Act Relating to Mental Health Education

Dear Representative Claman,

The Alaska Mental Health Trust Authority (Trust) supports HB 181 and we thank the students and professionals who are sharing their stories and advocating for positive change in Alaska's schools and communities.

The Trust has long supported advocacy and education to eliminate stigma related to mental illness and to improve lives through early intervention and prevention. Research shows that 50% of mental illness begins by age 14, and 75% begins by age 24. Alaskan students would benefit from high quality mental health education and related services in schools to help recognize early signs of mental illness and connect with supports sooner for improved health and education outcomes. This legislation is a positive first step towards a more supportive school environment for young Trust beneficiaries.

The call for mental health education for Alaskan students also highlights the need for a more comprehensive approach related to mental health supports in schools. The Trust also advocates for increased access to professional services in schools, including social workers and mental health counselors, as well as trauma-engaged consultation and professional development for staff.

We appreciate your leadership on this important issue and look forward to engaging with the legislature, administration, and community partners on improving mental health education and access to supports in schools.

Sincerely,

Michael K. Abbott, Chief Executive Officer Tom Chard Chief Executive Officer Alaska Behavioral Health Association (ABHA) P.O. Box 32917 Juneau, Alaska 99803 907-321-5778 tom@alaskabha.org



02/22/20

Representative Matt Claman
State Capitol Room 118
Juneau AK, 99801
Representative.Matt.Claman@akleg.gov

Representative Claman -

Thank you for introducing House Bill 181. Testimony in support of the bill heard in House Education on February 17th and February 19th highlights the importance of the bill and the broad support for the legislation. The students that spoke in favor of the bill and the grave statistics from the CDC's Youth Risk Behavior Survey (YRBS), other school connectedness and climate surveys, and the data about lifelong impacts that we all struggle to turnaround were especially compelling. The bill is a very important step in reducing the stigma of mental illness that holds people back from seeking out the care they need.

We respectfully request that the Alaska Behavioral Health Association (ABHA), the Alaska Mental Health Board (AMHB), and the Statewide Suicide Prevention Council (SSPC) be added as statewide resources and that the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and the Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration (SAMHSA) be added as national resources.

The Alaska Behavioral Health Association (<u>ABHA</u>) is the statewide network of behavioral health treatment providers. ABHA's members are providing behavioral health treatment from Prince of Wales to the Utqiagvik and from Eagle out to Adak. Our 70+ member organizations including tribal and non-tribal, for-profit and non-profit, secular and religious-based mental health and substance abuse treatment providers have come together to advance our common goal of access to quality, cost-effective treatment available to all Alaskans. Our providers are in the communities and often in the schools. We can offer both the technical expertise and the local understanding of the culture of the community to help achieve the intent of HB181.

The Alaska Mental Health Board (AMHB) is statutorily designated (A.S. §47.30.661) as the state planning and coordinating body for the purpose of federal and state laws relating to mental health services. The Board has several statutory responsibilities including: preparing and maintaining the comprehensive mental health plan, providing public forums for discussion of issues related to mental health services, advocating for the needs of individuals with mental disorders, and advising the legislature in matters affecting persons with mental disorders including about the development of necessary services and the effectiveness of programs. The Mental Health Board should be added because of their unique statutory role and responsibilities.

The Statewide Suicide Prevention Council (SSPC) is also established in statute (A.S. §44.29.300). The Council has the statutory responsibility to improve health and wellness throughout the state by reducing suicide and its effect on individuals, families, and communities; broaden the public's awareness of suicide and the risk factors related to suicide; develop healthy communities through comprehensive, collaborative, community-based, and faith-based approaches; and developing partnership between public and private entities that will advance suicide prevention efforts in the state. Beyond their statutory responsibilities, the Statewide Suicide Prevention Council can help implement the intent of HB181 with the experience they have gained working in partnership with the Department of Education and Early Development (DEED) to implement suicide prevention training in school districts across the state.

The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (<u>CDC</u>) have research and evidenced-based resources and guidelines that can be used by educators in classrooms in furtherance of House Bill 181's intent. Additionally, the CDC developed and maintains the Youth Risk Behavior Surveillance System (<u>YRBSS</u>). The survey has been the go-to source for data that helps us better understand some of the challenges students face. Alaska's YRBSS survey data is comparable to other states and to national averages. The surveys also provide good trend data including on topics such as persistent feelings of sadness or hopelessness, serious suicidal thoughts and suicidal attempts. Importantly, the survey results have been used to identify some of our biggest challenges and they have also been used to show the resilience and strength of our young people. Alaska's Department of Health & Social Services, Division of Public Health, Section of Chronic Disease Prevention and Health Promotion helps facilitate the <u>YRBSS program in our state</u>.

Finally, ABHA recommends adding the U.S. Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration (SAMHSA) to the list of national resources. SAMHSA is the agency within the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services that leads public health efforts to advance the behavioral health of the nation. Congress established SAMHSA in 1992 to make substance use and mental disorder information, services, and research more accessible to reduce the impact of substance abuse and mental illness on America's communities. SAMHSA hosts nationwide Recovery Month activities every September to increase awareness and understanding of mental and substance use disorders and celebrate the people who recover. Students and schools could easily join in the activities as part of their health education efforts. SAMHSA also maintains a directory of evidenced-based practices including "Ready, Set, Go, Review: Screening for Behavioral Health Risk in Schools;" "After a Suicide: A Toolkit for Schools;" "Understanding A First Episode Of Psychosis Young Adult (Fact Sheets);" and "Supported Education Evidence-Based Practices (EBP)."

In addition to the more specific request to add the aforementioned resources to help support the bill, ABHA more generally recommends the following to help ensure success.

- Develop standards and support for educators to implement the intent of House Bill 181;
- Support school-based behavioral health services;
- Support community-based services that provide access to treatment;
- Incorporate all 8 Skills for a Healthy Life from Alaska Content Standards;¹
- Continue to support the Youth Risk Behavior Survey and other School Connectedness and Climate Surveys;

¹ Alaska Content Standards: Skills for a Healthy Life can be found online at: https://education.alaska.gov/akstandards/Skills-for-Healthy-Life.pdf. Accessed 21 Feb 2020.

 Continue to support the collaboration between the Statewide Suicide Prevention Council (SSPC) and Department of Education and Early Development (DEED) that has provided resources for training and suicide prevention activities in school districts across the state.

Effectively engaging with these resources can implement House Bill 181 in a more cost-effective manner. Using existing resources and relying on state and local expertise can help avoid the unnecessary effort and cost of recreating the support needed to implement House Bill 181. Incorporating the more general recommendations will help ensure that this important legislation has the impact intended.

We are happy to help support this legislation in both its adoption and implementation. Thank you again for your leadership in addressing this issue.

Tom Chard

Alaska Behavioral Health Association

Cc: Bev Schoonover, Executive Director Alaska Mental Health Board and Statewide Suicide Prevention Council; Gina Agron, Department of Health & Social Services, Division of Public Health, Section of Chronic Disease Prevention and Health Promotion, Youth Risk Behavior Survey (YRBS) Coordinator.

From:

Emma Steinzeig

HB 181

To:

Rep. Matt Claman; Rep. Harriet Drummond; Rep. Grier Hopkins; Rep. Andi Story

Subject:

Date:

Tuesday, February 25, 2020 3:46:59 PM

Hello,

My name is Emma Steinzeig and I am in my final semester of graduate school. I am in the MSW program at UAA. Through my two years in this program, I have had opportunities to meet with various clients, from all walks of life. At my current practicum placement, I meet with children and families. We see all sorts of behavior problems, to trouble sleeping, lying, school issues, ADHD, etc. We see as many as we can, but often times have to refer our clients out to see a different provider, such as a play therapist or a psychologist for a neuropsych.

I believe that HB 181, which is an act relating to mental health education, is vitally important. As a sponsor of this bill, you obviously understand the importance of educating children on all aspects of their health, which includes their mental health. I believe that the passing of this bill will help school age children for decades to come, and I would like to offer my support of this bill.

Thank you for all you do for the State of Alaska.

Emma Steinzeig



3201 C Street, Ste. 110 Anchorage, AK 99503 (907) 248-7676

alaskachildrenstrust.org

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Tlisa Northcutt, Chair
Michael Hanley, Vice Chair
Susan Anderson, Treasurer
Deborah Bitney, Secretary
Rep. Ivy Spohnholz, Past Chair
Deborah Bitney
Elsie Boudreau
Gregory Deal
Carley Lawrence
José Luis Martinez
Joy Neyhart
Ramona Reeves
Marcus Wilson

3 February 2020

Representative Matt Claman Alaska State Legislature Capital Building, Rm 420 Juneau, AK 99801

Re: HB 181: An Act Relating to Mental Health Education

Dear Representative Matt Claman,

Alaska Children's Trust (ACT) extends its support for HB 181, "An Act relating to mental health education." Alaska Children's Trust works to prevent child abuse and neglect across the state.

House Bill 181 works to expand existing health education requirements by directing the Board of Education and Early Development to develop guidelines ensuring the inclusion of mental health education in grades Kindergarten through 12th grade. ACT supports HB 181 both for its capacity to increase identification of child abuse and neglect through greater discussion of mental health; and to promote resilience within our childhood population.

Alaska has one of the highest per capita rates of child abuse and neglect in the country. HB 181 works to increase awareness of the signs and symptoms of mental illness, which supports early identification and intervention in cases of child abuse and neglect. HB 181 also works to reduce stigma surrounding mental health by empowering youth to seek resources for support and treatment in cases of mental illness.

Alaska Children's Trust also supports HB 181 for working to promote resilience within Alaska's youth population. The Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACEs) study demonstrated the significant influence of childhood experiences in shaping lifetime health. Abuse, neglect, and family dysfunction both directly affect a child's mental health status in the short term and as they grow to become members of society. While recognizing that adversity is a natural part of life, ACT supports this bill's aim of providing youth with the tools necessary to address trauma through healthy coping skills.

House Bill 181 aligns with our core goals of fostering healthy development in children, promoting resilience, and strengthening families across Alaska. ACT applauds Representative Claman's willingness to openly address the importance of mental health in our childhood population. We look forward to continuing to work together to advance these shared goals.

Sincerely,

Trevor J. Storrs
President/CEO

From: To: <u>Jordan Posamentier</u> <u>Rep. Matt Claman</u>

Subject:

Letter of Support for HB181

Date:

Thursday, February 06, 2020 8:47:23 AM

Attachments:

Outlook-5aknicet.png

Dear Representative Claman,

On behalf of <u>Committee for Children</u>, I am writing to express our support for HB181. As a global nonprofit dedicated to helping children everywhere, including Alaska, thrive socially, emotionally, and academically, we applied your efforts to include instruction standards on mental health into health guidelines and to encourage this type of instruction in public school systems.

If there is opportunity to work on this bill, we would suggest including the insertion of evidence-based instruction on SEL with mental health instruction. Skills from all five SEL competencies, self-awareness, self-management, responsible decision making, social awareness, and healthy relationships, demonstrate an impact on promoting student well-being; thus, it would be beneficial to add SEL in instruction for students. As a case in point, Anchorage School District provides a shining example and leadership in SEL.

Perhaps of further interest to this legislation, Committee for Children recently published a resource that examines the connection between SEL and youth suicide prevention, which you can access here.

Your educator workforce probably knows us by our flagship evidence-based SEL program, Second Step. But we do more than develop programs. As you advance this and related policy, we are here to serve as a resource, whether it be to connect you with our researchers, experts in the field, or SEL experts in your state, or to provide advocacy, policy support, or thought partnership.

Thank you for your work to further and improve students' learning experiences in Alaska.

Sincerely,

Jordan Posamentier

Jordan Posamentier | Director of Policy & Advocacy 206-673-6258

Twitter: @jposamen

iposamentier@cfchildren.org





January 31, 2020

Representative Matt Claman Chair, House Judiciary Committee State Capitol Room 118 Juneau, AK 99801

Dear Representative Claman,

Thank you for introducing House Bill 181.

At the NEA-Alaska Delegate Assembly on January 18th, 2020, NEA-Alaska members came together and voted to support passage of House Bill 181. It is clear to our membership that mental health curriculum is an important tool in supporting Alaska's students.

We appreciate and applaud your approach of seeking student input during the development of this legislation. In addition, our teachers and counselors appreciate the opportunity to offer input and support the development of effective and appropriate standards. Alaska educators are on the front lines of the student mental health crisis and have a lot to offer to this policy conversation.

It is an unfortunate and sad fact that our public schools lack the resources, counselors and mental health professionals necessary to systematically address the student mental health crisis in any serious or comprehensive manner. However, by raising awareness and beginning a conversation with students and educators about mental health issues we can reduce stigmas and build knowledge and awareness around mental health and mental health resources.

Thank you for your leadership on this issue. We look forward to supporting House Bill 181 as the legislative process unfolds.

Sincerely,

ım Parker

President, NEA-Alaska



Anchorage School District

Education Center

5530 E. Northern Lights Blvd. • Anchorage, AK 99504 • 907-742-4000 • www.asdk12.org

February 27, 2020

Alaska House Education Committee Alaska Capitol Building Juneau, Alaska 99801

Dear Members of the House Education Committee,

As superintendent of Alaska's largest school district, I am writing today to offer support for House Bill 181 Public Schools: Mental Health Education.

We recognize the many mental health issues students face daily. Helping our youth to recognize what encompasses mental health and providing access to appropriate resources is critical to ensure their overall well-being, health, and safety.

House Bill 181 seeks to expand the existing health curriculum statute to include mental health curriculum in all K-12 health classrooms. It aims to ensure students are adequately educated on vital information about mental health symptoms, resources, and treatment.

We applaud and support the tenets of HB 181 to include mental health curriculum within K-12 health education. This education is another step to breaking down the stigma and barriers that surround mental health. Helping students to understand that mental illness is common and treatable will empower them to know not only that they are not alone, but that they can still be successful in their life goals. We are very supportive of the efforts included in HB 181 to improve the well-being of Alaskan students.

Additionally, given the intricacies of implementing curriculum in K-12 schools, the Anchorage School District suggests that school districts be participants in the planning process when the curriculum is developed at the state level. This would ensure the implementation of very important and sensitive topics included in mental health education are implemented with the utmost care and effectiveness within schools.

In closing, I want to reiterate our support for HB 181. Approval of this bill will improve awareness of mental health for the students of Alaska.

Deena M. Bishop,

Superintendent

Good evening-

I support HB 181 and the addition of mental health curriculum to K-12 Health classrooms. We in Alaska have our fair share of mental health struggles and by talking to kids early about both their physical and mental health, we are normalizing getting assistance and will proactively help students understand and be able to support their own positive mental health.

At the same time, I leery of schools being the panacea for all social ills. I would strongly support partnering with mental health agencies and providing adequate funding for health services so that people are able to access mental health services when needed.

HB 181 is a good start towards this.

Thank you for your time, Sara Dykstra Anchorage, AK

Greetings!

I am requesting that you amend the existing health education curriculum statute to include mental health curriculum in all K-12 health classrooms. Any persons mental health is a natural part of who we are as people, not separate of our cognitive functions and therefore needs guidance for learning about how to foster it just the same. I was very impressed with one of the high school programs I learned about on the Line One radio program that had as guests two teenaged high school students. They were part of a team that serves as peer support to other students who may have mental health concerns which seems to have a positive impact and may even help in cases where students may be considering suicide. Teaching about mental health should be a natural part of any learning curriculum.

Thank you, Connie Markis

Hello,

My name is Holly Miller I live in district 20 and I support HB 181. I support this bill because I live with the mental health condition of Bipolar disorder. I first began experiencing symptoms in my early teen years, shortly after entering High School. Unfortunately, I often look back and felt the school system failed me in helping educate and guide me. I was suicidal many times and often ended up in the councilor's office or being sent home for cutting. I felt the whole notion of it was very hush hush and I did not feel like I could truly talk to anyone about it, despite the school assemblies and guest speakers. This was simply not enough. I personally believe if mental health is added within the current health class curriculum, it could have opened up different and new opportunities for students to create groups or readily reach out for help more than the current options. I was hospitalized at 17 and had 2 more hospitalizations preceeding that one within the next 2 years. Education is knowledge and knowledge is power. Please support HB 181.

Thank you, Holly Miller I support HB 181 K-12 Mental Health Education for Alaska's K-12 Students.

Passing this bill is an important step in increasing awareness, decreasing stigma and helping our youth and their families find support and understanding for mental illness.

Thank you for your consideration. Sincerely

Laurie Tryck



Greetings,

I support HB 181

...and mental health means so much to me.

In high school I experienced many episodes of severe panic attacks. My initial thought was anything but a mental illness. did I have lime disease? bad circulation? diabetes? Am i experiencing a stroke? You see, my hands were tingling and numb right before I had a panic attack. that was my trigger. Something is wrong and it must be physical. I had no knowledge of mental illness and the symptoms except for what I saw on movies and tv, which never prints a favorable picture.

I want my daughter to know the signs of a mental illness and not to judge but to either get help for herself or a peer. I hope this bill will finally help with erasing the stigma placed on mental illness because mental health is health!

Thank you for your time.

Kate Yenik Anchorage

Dear House Education Committee Members,

I have provided services for young people in Alaska for over a decade. During this time I have seen two teens I worked with directly take their lives. These young people may still be here today if they had sought help for their mental illness. Education is key to removing the stigma behind mental illness. By including mental health information in health classes, Alaska can make progress in addressing the staggering rate of suicide in this state. I support HB 181.

Thank you for considering my remarks.

Sincerely, Karen Zeman

Dear Honorable Mart Claman,

Hello My name 15 Lillian Yang and I am a 9th grader at west Anchorage High School. I am writing this with my club Amnesty Internation to push for mental health education to become mandated in school coming into high school, I have realized the importance of mental nealth awareness. With the pressures of college, social life, academics, and sports, I can see how many night schoolers can fall into a dark place over these years. Today, I have friends who have suffered from of-epression and anxiety already-and I am worried about to situation. If those incredible people are at risk, what about everyone else? I additionally have a gister who has suffered from meightlogs disorder for the past year which has read me to believe the need for increased mental health angreness.

In Alaska.

· 48% of females ingrades 7-12,2017 reported to have felt sad or nelpless almost everyday for 2 weeks in a row-so that they stopped doing some usual activites - 4148.

I think a mandated mental health education in Alaska could really nelp lead to better/increased treatment and access in the state and help address mental illness overall. I really hope you can spons or the bill, HB 181, to help make this an addition to our education system. Thank you so much for your time and consideration!

Sincerely,

Lillian Yan 9

Dear Alaska State Legislature,
My norme is Warmi Taylor law an
18 year old west Highly Student and future
voler. I believe mot mental nealth alvocacy
is very important and is crucial to the meliberry
of youlds in today's america. Though ining
and getting before the stigma of mental
Wealth is evaluated Especially in Alaska,
where we writer darkness makes scarmal deplession much more popular, integraling mental health education and desensitizing mental health to the stigma behind mental health will make a huge step in the nomination and miping mental health in mental Menth in youths Tunnk you, Naomi Taylor

Dear Representative,

I would like you to know how beneficial the HB 181 Bill would be for our Alaskan youth. As a high schooler myself I would just like to express that I myself would have found meaning in learning about mental health. I think inherently for me, being apart of a black family, I have always had the stigma about mental health. I think there are times when minority children are often influenced to develop a mentality of push, push, push, go, go, go survive, achieve, succeed that when there are their we develop an extremely unhealthy mentality. Even in moments of weakness when I personally could have needed or used help - I didn't ack for it. I got this idea that I had to do everything for myself, solve every personal problem I had myself because no one was going to do it for me. However that is a lie. Mental health is NOT a weakness and more importantly it's is not something to be Ignored. As an 8th grader me begin a long trek
of difficulties and growth as me grow into ourselves.

Children need guidance — and you have the spearanily to change the course of Childrens lives.

Thank you,

Asya Copson.

Dear Alaskon state legislature,

Mental health advocary is extremely important. Its a servor in high school, it is something that It along with many of my pears and friends, consider to be integral to our development as youth, and close struggle with at times. Hearing several people speak an this pertinent issue tonight at the MHATS exert really brought to my attention just how important it is. Introducing and enacting House Bill 1911 would be a great step towards advocating for and ensuring the development of this aspect of students that often goes unaddressed. Introducing a class about the importance and details of mental health to young students would help them deal with this sometimes sensitive subject, and make it a topic that is more widely recognised and easily discussed.

Sincerely

a student

Decir Alaska State Lapslotture Hi, My name is sophic Mayers. I am a sophomore at west anchorage trophschool Mental treath is such a large part of everyday life and it is costential for young children to be exposed to information about this staff at a young age. Many pads start feeling through the at a young age but be auch of the large of the fact that not much is should away mental health, it is hard the for them to speak up to themsellers, and you lenow that I in & students scheenby consider micide? Bringing mental beauthe orducation to middle schools can help kids to poom about all the options they have and that they are not orline if this bill is passed consequences we will be one step closes to a better world! Thunks for your time,

Dew Alaska State Logistation,

My name is Ian Beals. I am a senior of west High School- This is my first fine aftended MHATS tonight. We are only 3 stories in and I already fewl more whole of a pason and it has most definitely affecting no. I know for a fact that education such as this would have an enamous imposed on our state as a whole. It will affect our today and future for the botter,

Thank you, In Beuls

Hello!

Thank you for taking the time to read our thoughts on why we think advocating for mental health is essential for our youth. As a high schooler who has had experience of depression in the past— I know that having the wrong mindset while going through the exportence has significantly drove me in the wrong direction. Having the right education and support in our schools will prepare our youth for the potential struggles that may rise as they grow up, whom I was young, no one had ever told me about mental illnesses, signs of having them, as well as methods to cope. The only solution that I had thought of as a 13 year old was isolation, sacries, and suicide. Teaching our youth how to react whom we ever rone to that point in our lives of guing up is an Important life skill that must be brought to popular altertion.

Passing this bill will not only teach our next generation on how to cope, but will also lead to a more happier, safer society for our community.

Dear Harriett Drummond,

I am a student at west High School, and I am writing to you about the importance of mental health advocacy in middle schools. It is important to teach about mental health in middle schools because middle school can be really hard for kids, and it is importent to teach them that a lot of what they're feeling can be explained, and they can get support.

From, Anna Kolpan

Please support HB 181

Dear Harriet Drummond, My name is Tuy Marshall and I am a freshman at west Anchorage High School. Mental Health Advocady is very important tome, because personally istrugate with mental health issues and I think its something everyone should know about and be aware of. According to a 2017 Alaska High school Youth Pisk survey, over 1 in 5 students seriously attemption considered attempting suicide, which is a crazy big number, toolog. The symptoms, risks and everything surrounding menta illnesses need to be talked about, and the stigma needs to be abolished P.S. thank you for introducing me and my sister a few years ago in the senonte to be a page: Sincerely, Luy Morshall

Dear At State Legislature, My name is borens in a senter at sente High school and enoughly HB 181 in health education will be constal in Improving the mental rellness of our forth. Every day I see With outserfung from bones like depression social movety, and mental warse in their relationships and doily lives. Whether they're girted, somy Through wheelty, or seembright hoppy, There we so wet sproper Days verily wherey excepted What affect Port of various freets of their health As a student, I whosehearterly tachieve that adminishing youth on how to recognize and combat here bones while enough the where of our overally committee. Sheedy A sondert

Dear Al State Legislehre, I am a senior at West Archorage
thich school and am writing in support
of HB/8/. Middle school students are
uniquely receptive to mental health education
and are at a point in their lives where
such education would be uniquely beneficial.
To not sport such an effort would be
remarkably ignorant. I am writing to support HB 181. Too often, mental health Bsues are not addressed and I believe that educating youth an mental health and giving them the information to know how to get support is vital, toldalise offerms mental health education in schools will help destignative mental health health issues. Thank you

Molisse Aousts

Dear AK Governance, I am a student in the Avenorage school bistrict who experienced the pm grade nearth wass. I also believed that they severly lacked mental health eat and as we all know, Middle school and peyand is hard & mentally challenging. I'm In support of this bill! Thankyor!

Dear Alaska, I think it is very important to implement this bill because mental health issues need to be normalized. I watch my peters at school strugge everyday with mental health & it really have my heart. This is something that needs to be addressed. mank you, Maya kemp

Dear Alasha State Legislature,

My Name is Devon James, I am a junior at West Anchorage High School. I am writing to you Forgar support food HB181.

In 2017, 36.1% of Alaska Highschool Students reported to the Alaska High School York & Krivey that they had experienced a depressive episode. 122.8% of those students considered suicide seriobbly. I regret to inform you that I was one of those I have regret in that I even thought of ending my life. If I had an awareness of handal health in my commonity believe my life would have turned at for the better. I amin a constant struggle More you consider and to feel content. I approve HB 181 for the botherment of your State and its Atere. Theres honestly no excise in my eyes not to do it. Money should never be and Usue over york mental health. One in every five techagers have a diagnosable mental condition. Those are your hids, grand hids, neices, hophens, neighbors Vand you can save them. Please, please, please Support HPJ81! Sircerely,

Dear Aluskan Leaders

I strongly suppers - House Bill No. 1810
Sometimes the importance of our mental houth
is oursnined by the importance of our mental houth
ryweical nealth. In a state with one
of the worst epidemics of member hearth
Pseuer, we have to bring menal nealth
education into me light were it belongs.
Teaching the importance of member health
in severise is the first step in what will
he a long read to mousing every
Mushan titizen a healther, happier
person

nopefuly,

Dear Representative ls some one whis lived in At Soyes I feel very strongly that mental health education or needed in Alasta, I and often noticed degeressed people who were unable to get help for exipling depussions. Often, the Depression was liked to epilysy, Multiple Sclerosis or other illnesser. In Smericas society, for much shame and ignorance about sadness sciets and people have no idea how to find help or even consider finding help. House Bill 181 is greatly needed. Shuly H from 100 1000 17 St # 704, 99501

Dear Representative,

My name is Aleya and I am a freshman at West High School in Anchorage. I am writing this to strongly urge you to add mental health to our health curriculum, it is incredibly important for students to learn about mental health throughout school so that they can understand the things that they and their friends are feeling in order to be able to address them and handle them, especially through the stress of high school. Being able to handle these issues when students are young results in happier adults who know how to handle their mental health issues as they anse. I personally dealt with anxiety and panic attack disorders in fourth grade, and had I not had an understanding teacher and supportive parents and been able to understand what I was feeling, I would not have been able to take the necessary steps (having a plan with my teacher to leave the classroom when I had panic attacks and later becoming nomeschooled) to become stable and would have only deferiorated and would not be in the good place I am in today. I hope you will consider adding mental health education to health classes to help create a nealthier, happier, well educated generation of students. Sincerely.

Aleya

anya Br

Amnesty International

Dear Alaska Legislature, my name is Isarah Cruz and I'm a student I think mental health is important because it just needs to be addressed everywhere and to everyone It's now getting recognized because people are new speaking about their experiences. I have that MHATS is an actual thing where people can speak openly From my experience, I've struggled for a very long time because certain problems plus school. It was mostly overwhelming for everything I encountered I couldn't themen balance a lot and problems just got worse I just want on outlet for other kids so they never feel the same feeling Please support K-12 mental health education in Alaska Piease support HB 181

Dear Alaska Legislature,

My name is Cassidy Austin and I am a

12th grade student from McCarthy I Anchorage,

Alaska. I am writing in support of HB 181 because

I believe that mental health education in ALL grades

is crucial for a healthy and beneficial educational

experience. Mental health is just as important as

physical health and L hope that the future youth of

Alaska have opportunities to learn about mental health

and its importance.

- Cassidy

Dear Regresentative Claman,

Thunk you so much for your advocacy for early education about mental health. This topic is new to my heart, as a parant of a 7th grader, and as a person diagnosed with Bipolar I and from a long line of family living with mental illness.

Middle school is already hard enough with hormones, new school works, social structures, pressure and apportunity. Lossy 1 see first hand the pressure teen boys have to fit in, and constantly compare this lives with, those of their press.

I also see how my son struggles with how normal labhornal it is to have a man who is accassorally hospitalized for a medical condition that is inexpicably "all in her head."

Education is key to normalizing and providing community and safety to those who need extra support. It teaches youth that it isn't something they need to tough though, and gives them permission and vocabulary to open up. It gives them tools to least warning signs in themselves and their peers. It destignatizes something their grand parents suw as unnumable. It swas lives.

Thank you so much for seeing the value in education and role as an advocate for youthin Alaska.

Sincerely and with gratitude,

Aurora Hablett

Andy Josephson "Dear Alaska State Legislature, Hello! My name is Steptionse O'Connor. I myself have been in recovery from Bipolar I disorder I believe education about mental Health isoschool would have been very Since I beneficial to me. It is also my helies that was a mental Health education would be can teenacer/ De helpful to Alaska's students. Therefore, please Support K-12 mental health education in Alaska. Please Support HB181, Thank you, Atephanie O'Connor

Dear alaska State Segislature I are a notire american student and activist. Mental abulth support in schools is vital and the frist stop to normalizing winted health in schools. It we need to Know how to toke care of ornselves and also how to ask for mental help when we are struggling. It seems we deserve to be supported and taught about our looslies With lighes of a better Sclal Judge

Pear Alosea State Legislature,

I am a student at wort

High school and am writing to you

as an advocte for wental reath

education for students truin k-12.

As I teenager myself a grapple with

anxiety the studgles of to body-may,

Social exceptione strons from wombnorky

triends, family and work. There are

knes everyday that I question who I am,

where I am going on in life in general.

Statistics show tot 36.1 10 of studenty

experence as a depressive episode only experence as a depressive episode only honostry to see the offects of this, I way his hore. Especially here when deterney and cold keep us indoors adone, mental health as extremny important. We need to term to love ourselves poture we can even begin to love the world around Us. De folice

- Beating

Dear People uns decide my education,
please hup Alaskan students to
learn to be happy and healthry sad with love, Abby

Dear Alaska State Legislature, school, which would be possible the Bill 181 is passed. Thank you for your concern, Tatum Hartlieb

Dear Rep. Kelly Merrick,

Hello, my name is Ana Smith, and I am currently a student at west High School in Anchorage. I am aware that a bill for mental health education has been introduced and as a student I completely support this bill and hope you will as well. Numerous mental health issues are filled throughout the student life, the most common being anxiety and depression. I wouldn't be able to count the number of friends I've known that have or have had struggles with their mental health

now to is a devastating feeling, with the mental health bill, it would benefit everybody, and allow my friends and other people with mental health struggles to seek guidance.

I urge you to sponsor or support this bill. I advise you to think of all the students that struggle with the mental nealth issue. Think of what is truly better for our future.

Sincerely,

Dear Ms. Drummond,

My name is Lauren and I'm a freshman at
West High I'm a member of Amnesty International, and
I want to ask you to support House Bill 181. I'm
writing this because I think that mental nearth is
a significant tooky and we should educate more youth
about it. My parents are therapists and they strongly
believe that mental nearth isn't talked about enough.
Teaching it in our schools will nelp create a brighter
future. Please sponsor this bill, as it will help youth
everywhere in Alaska.

Thanks,

Lauren

Im Sad, this makes we not sad, support it

Dear honorable Chris Tuck, I am a freshman at west high chool in the amnesty international ease Vote for the house bill because mental health is important.

I have had family members who have suffered so please do it. 19% of US adults experienced mental illnesses in 2018, Please take action. Sincerely,

Dear Alaska State Legislature,

My name is Fuc Veselani and I am a student at West Archarage High school.

1 am witing to tell you why mental nealth is important to maska. Mykal Health is important because when paper go through it I they feel as if no cape is beside them, they feel as if they are all alone. Eventually, if they do not get help it will scally end in a stretche. When trenacus, reach out, they feel as if they are being judged, like an outcast wo one should thok feel that way, we should have classes that we have sprand amounter about mental weather sprand amounter about mental health, we should inform people it's okay to reaen out, it's okay to feel this sens

Did you know that 36.1% of Students
reported experiency a depressive expisedy
22.50 consider attempting suicide. This
has to Stop we Should lower the
percessings

sharely)

Da Vestan.

DEAV REPRESENTATIVE CHUIS TUCK

My name is true spangier, and I am a member of the west High All mesty literilational club. Aninesty International airis to campaign for numari nguts. today I aw witing this letter to urge you to vote in favor of the House Bill 181, which would require mental nealth education for K-12 students in the state of Alaska personally, there are many edults, and even duldren in my life that suffer from mental health issues. I believe frat all students would benefit from mental health education, whether it impacts them personally or the people around them. According to the organization pesulvies to fecover nearly 4.21. of adults in Alaska are living with serious mental health disorders such as sonteophrenia, bipolar disorder and major depression - 64.3% of these people receive no mental neath treatment. Many Alaskan residents are unaware of the mental health assistance offered in their community, and some residents are uneaucated about the importance of seeking help at all if students were educated about mental nealth, they would be more likely to cisk for neip when they have symptoms of being mentally ill, and they will grow up knowing now to help others in mental health related crises. For these reasons, I wrose you to vote in lavor I House Bill 181.

Thank you for taking the time to read this letter.
True spangler

1000 W 70th Ave Anchorage, AK 99518 Dear honorable representative Tuck,

I am a freshman at west the horase High

School. I'm also indowed in thempesty enternation.

I think you should pass House 13:11 181, as men 1911

health is very important Many big problems are caused by mental health, such as school shootings, and suicides.

Teaching kids about mental health should be the

First step to stopping these.

Sincerely,

Dear Rep. Kelly Merrick, Hello my name is Mary Kim. I am currently a student at West High School. I've heard that a bill for mental health education has been introduced and as a student I entirely support this bill and hope you will as well. Mental health issues are filled throughout the student life. I wouldn't be able to

count the number of friends I've known that have or had struggles with their mental health.

The feeling of wanting to help someone but having no idea how to someone but viewing to lack now to use a conshing feeling. The feeling of not being able to do anything to help your friends and family leaves you hopeless.

So please sponsor or support this bill There is not think of all of

bill. I urge you to think of all of the kids that struggle with this issue and think of what is truly better for our future.

Best Wishes, Many Kim (an urging student Dear Honorable Chuck Kopp,

Hello, my name is kim and I am a highschool freshman. I am writing this letter to advocate for HB/81. I have many friends who are and who have struggled with mental health such as depression, and it saddens me that some do not know the meanings of their feelings or know the resources to go to for help.

If mental health was tangent at schools, a very large number of teems would be awave of signs to help themselves or others, as well as resources for nelp. Mental health accounts for 16% of diseases, and most people who have a mental illness don't even know it. Schools as well as the world will be a safer environment to those who need help.

Thank you for taking the time to read my letter, and
I hope you consider passing this bill. Alaska's teens will
thank you!

sincerely, kim

Dear Honorable Matt Gaman,

I am a freshman at west high school and
I think the bill HB 181 would be very fundamental,
and necessary in our education. I am writing this
because I believe mental health is very important
and a mustery to most. In school we only touch
the tip of mental health and don't really
talk about how to prevent and treat this
Especially since mental health conditions account
for 16% of the global burden of disease and
most people who suffer from mental health
issues don't even know the have it with
this bill people will be aware of mental
health and know the symtems to prevent
it. Please keep this in mind when discussing the
bill, we truly need this bill in school.

sincetely,

Dear schator Kopp,

"Iti! my name a Manson and I'm a senior at Nest Anchorage High School. I am the publicist of Amnesty International. I don't know if your Familiar with Amnesty but West houses the only Chilo charter in Alaska. We are very provid and we hope to keep being young rembers in the activism committees I am without this today to beg you to please tota YES on the HB 189 BILL that begins on January 15th For a long time, mental health is something that now been ignored or mistalcen for other physical conditions. In other culture to is largery dismused and we are told to so many young students & teening ers process their feelings during this Amultous time I think this would help créake a sake environment for keeragers that might be striggling at home or in other areas of their tipe Did you know that I'm 4 teenagers experience sorms type of deptersion. This is actually a troubling number personally, I don't thinks I have been super depressed but the stress & anxiety that or caused by sonool and my job it definitely or connehming. I think that If I could have had a trained proffersional to talk to or even I carn about ways to destress I card have done beter in tests and not expenenced source brook last year. Please take into consideration the amount of with that would be helped by this bill and please help make Alaska youth safer. thank you for your time!

Sincerely. Mrilin

mon knapp. Cenners Oxford real